MEMO FOR CABINET BY THE HON. MINISTER OF LIBOUR AND SOCIAL WELFARE

Running of the Saint Philip Neri School by the De La Salle Brothers

It has long been the intention of the Hon. Minister of Labour and Social Welfare to give over the direction of Saint Philip Neri School to the Christian Brothers. This intention was made known to His Grace the Archbishop two years ago who agreed wholeheartedly with the proposal and urged that the suggestion come into effect as early as possible.

It so happened that there is a vacancy of two Instructors in S.P.N.S. which could readily be filled by two Christian Brothers especially trained to teach at Approved Schools.

The post of Principal, although still not vacant, might become vacant in the near future and it is therefore the right moment to start by filling the existing vacancy with two Christian Brothers as referred to above.

Establishments agree to this proposition and are asking for the confirmation of the Cabinet as it is considered to be a matter of policy.

Hon. Ministers are asked to give their opinion on the matter.

MLSW/134/62

21. 7. 64.